Selectmen's Meeting April 18, 1994

Present: Phil Dwight, Chairman; Tom Davis and David Boule'

Meeting called to order at 7:00 P.M.

Winslow and Gloria Sawyer: Concerning the assessment of their property on Gregg Lake. Selectmen Phil Dwight and Dave Boule' will meet with them on Thursday to address the questions raised.

Diamond Reo Fire Truck: At 7:15 the Selectmen signed the bill of sale transferring ownership of the Reo to Hank Cutter as voted at the March 1994 Town Meeting.

Clean-up Day May 7, 1994: Chairman Phil Dwight reminded the Board the the one ton truck will be made available. This will be called to Road Agent Bob Varnum's attention.

Transfer Station: Concerning a call from Dan Kingery requesting information on the use of the facility. The Selectmen will get back to him.

Trustees of the Trust Funds: Trustee Jim Dennison requested permission to review and research the Town's Trust Funds. The Selectmen will talk to Jim and get more information on the reasons for this action.

Antrim Gym: The Selectmen discussed the necessary repairs to the roof. Temporary repairs were made by Con Val Maintenance Department which amounted to patching the leaks. Dave will get some estimates for a new roof.

Park Board: At 7:30 the Park Board met with the Selectmen to discuss several areas of concern. Present were Board Members Bob Holmes, Pat Webber and Patty Beers. Also present were Pat Maynard and Janice Wilson. There was discussion of plans for the future of the present Board.

The Selectmen met with local artists Gif Russell and Gale McNeil to be brought up to date on the progress on the murals that will be placed in the Town Hall Tower as part of the Centennial Celebration in August. The Selectmen were very impressed with the sketches presented by Russell and McNeil.

Building Permits: The Selectmen reviewed their policy on Building Permits, when required, and who is responsible for obtaining same.

Meeting adjourned at 8:45 P.M.